
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MONTHLY MEETING OF APRIL 11, 2013
The meeting began at 2:32 p.m. in the school’s Conference room with all members present except Ms. Morton.  Recognizing our visitor:  Mr. Milby (HCBE Associate Superintendent/Finance)
Agenda:  Ms. VanZile moved to approve the agenda.   Ms. Carroll seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Ms. Smith moved to approve the minutes.  Ms. VanZile seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Good News Report:   Staff member Ms. Pam Smith (Ms. Pam Escobar) recently married.  Ms. Cooke spoke briefly regarding planning a Diversity Day.  Ms. Cooke stated that Ms. Susan Pellegrino had created a list regarding students of different nationality.  Each Homeroom will choose a Country, inviting students and Parents to speak regarding their Country.  To coincide with students and parents speaking, Staff is working on serving a National luncheon for that day.  Projected date for this event is May 23, 2013.
Public Comment:   Staff member Ms. Jeffries requested to speak at the May Council monthly meeting.
Student Achievement:   RES has kicked off MAP Testing.  Students seem to be showing improvements in Math and Reading testing.  Students will be rewarded when showing “expected growth.”
Staff PD Plan:  Focusing on strategic data gathered from the Leadership Retreat this summer, the Leadership Team will come back and train Staff.  The Writing PD training will be given by Ms. Padilla and Ms. Macy.  PD360 will be classroom training up to 6 hours.  Professional Growth will be decided later.  Ms. Smith moved to approve the PD Plan.  Ms. Carroll seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Grants:   Ms. Cooke spoke about a grant called “Project Fit America.”  Through this grant of $22,000.00 the chosen school will be given a “Fresh Air Classroom”.  (classroom outdoors) This grant is to promote physically fit students.  Mr. Abell along with Ms. Cooke will be working to complete the grant.
Committee Report:   Ms. Bieber (School Culture & Resources Committee)   gave a report on PBIS data for March regarding discipline school wide.  Buses are still the concerned area for behavior issues.  Ms. Bieber also spoke regarding the Dress Policy for students.  Ms. Cooke read aloud the Dress Policy that the Council passed last year.  The Council chose to state that shoes “must” have enclosed toe & heel with rubber soles.  Ms. Bieber stated that she would pass the word on to staff and students.  The Council will looked again at the Dress Policy for 2013-2014 in time for next year’s student handbook.
Adjournment:  Mr. Moody moved to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Carroll and the motion passed by consensus.

The council meeting adjourned at 3:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  


